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Ways and Means Subcommittee on Transportation 
and Economic Development  
February 24, 2015 
HB 5513: Housing and Community Services Budget 
 
Co-Chair Johnson and Co-Chair Gomberg and 
members of the Committee; 
 
The Housing Alliance is a coalition of more than fifty 
organizations from all parts of the state. Our 
members have come together with the knowledge 
that housing opportunity is the base on which all of 
our success is built – individual success as students, 
parents, workers, and neighbors as well as the 
success of our communities. We represent a diverse 
set of voices from residents to local jurisdictions to 
nonprofit housing developers and organizations 
working to meet basic needs. 
 
I am here today in support of the Housing and 
Community Services budget proposal, and to ask as 
well that you act along with the other members of 
Ways and Means to increase the allocations in three 
critical areas:  
 

• We need at least $20 million in resources this 
biennium to end and prevent homelessness. 
The proposed budget does not go far enough 
to meet critical housing needs in Oregon 
communities. Our children are homeless while 
trying to learn to read, families are facing 
barriers to success at every turn, and people 
need a stable home in which to live out their 
years or address health crises. 

• We need to continue to address the 
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foreclosure crisis that undermined homeowners across the state. Foreclosures are 
still four times over “normal”. We must fund foreclosure counselors and legal 
support for homeowners, at an estimated cost of $5 million this biennium. 

• We cannot lose affordable homes. We must continue to invest in the preservation of 
housing with deep rent subsidies, and homes in manufactured housing communities 
statewide. The Capital Construction Subcommittee will hear this request in more 
detail.  

 
On behalf of the Housing Alliance, I urge your actions in support of housing opportunity. 
Our success as students, employees, parents, and communities depends on each of us 
having a home to rest in at night. Thank you for your support, and for your service to 
Oregon.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

  
Janet Byrd 
On Behalf of the Oregon Housing Alliance 


